
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eye On The World 

 PHOTOGRAM  
 Monthly Newsletter of the Redlands Camera Club  

      December  2020  
 

                    Photogram Editor ï Debra Dorothy 
               Deadline for entries is the 25th of every month 

 
Redlands Camera Club meets: 1st & 3rd Mondays, 7:00         

pm First Presbyterian Church - 100 Cajon St - Redlands, CA 

                        Guests are always welcome 

 
ColorMunki ð Have your photos submitted for QuickPix, Membersõ Night, or competitions not looked the way 

you expected? The problem is probably a difference in how your computer and the club projector display colors 

and brightness. You can fix this by calibrating your computer the same way our club calibrates our projector ð 

with the ColorMunki. Set up is simple and the calibration process only takes a few minutes. Contact Carl Detrow  

at csdetrow@verizon.net  to reserve the ColorMunki.  

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Want to learn more about your hobby?  

       Click the link below to go to B&H learning Video Site: 

Click HERE

mailto:csdetrow@verizon.net
https://www.bhphotovideo.com/c/promotion/13486/optic-2017.html?utm_medium=Email%201654964&utm_campaign=Promotion&utm_source=WeeklySpecials%20170916&utm_content=Retail&utm_term=optic-2017
https://www.bhphotovideo.com/c/promotion/13486/optic-2017.html?utm_medium=Email%201654964&utm_campaign=Promotion&utm_source=WeeklySpecials%20170916&utm_content=Retail&utm_term=optic-2017
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Presidentôs Message ð Russell Trozera 

 

My Christmas wish to all people, especially to the members of our 

club is, Peace on Earth Goodwill To Men, wishing all of you Happy 

Holidays, Seasonõs Greetings, Best Wishes and a Happy New year 

in 2021. May all of you be healthy and safe throughout the year. 

 

Program for December 7, 2020 

 

Members Night Celebrating the Holidays 

Russell Trozera is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Redlands Camera Club Members Night Celebrating the Holidays 

òWhat kind of celebration?ó Your choice. Which holiday? Your choice. 

Send us up to 3 of your favorite shots that express the joy of a holiday celebration, and weõll 

show them in our Zoom meeting, Monday, December 7, 2020, at 6:30 PM. We donõt plan on 

a formal critique of the images, but members may comment on what they like about the 

image or what could be improved.  

¶ E-mail up to 3 entries between November 16 and November 30 to 

csdetrow@verizon.net. 

¶ Competition requirements apply: JPG images, maximum 3.5 MB, up to 4,000 pixels 

on the long side, up to 200 dpi, sRGB color space, title reflected in the file name.(This 

is different from what we announced in the November Photogram. Weõll take care of 

the sorting.) 

¶ In the e-mail spell out the title and indicate whether critique is OK. If you donõt 

specify, we will assume that you will welcome comments. 

Time: Dec 7, 2020 06:30 PM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85101211259?pwd=SXRwMDJEZVlXVFJ3YzR2M3NyNndjZ z09 

 

Thanks Everyone, 

 

Russell Trozera 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Photo by Russell Trozera 

 
 

mailto:csdetrow@verizon.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85101211259?pwd=SXRwMDJEZVlXVFJ3YzR2M3NyNndjZz09
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Program for December 21, 2020 

 òMerry Christmas & Happy Holidays Zoom Social for those who would just like to visit 

Russell Trozera is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Redlands Camera Club Zoom Holiday Social 

Time: Dec. 21, 2020 06:30 PM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82373267162?pwd=UDlKMXhHSkR0emRBQUhEK3Z2NW1zZ z09 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo by Judith 
Sparhawk 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82373267162?pwd=UDlKMXhHSkR0emRBQUhEK3Z2NW1zZz09
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Mentoring Chair ĝ Rick Strobaugh                                                                                                    
 

Benefits of a Circular Polarizer Filter 

 
One of the simple things that will help your outdoor photos look much 

better is a Circular Polarizer Filter. If you are shooting outdoors, this 

filter  is almost as important as the camera itself. It attaches to the end 

of your lens. And, the affects cannot usually be duplicated or achieved 

in post processing. The main purpose of this filter is to cut glare from 

your scene. Most of the time, the glare is very obvious, such as the sky 

being reflected off of water at a lake, stream or puddle. But it will also 

cut the glare off of building/car windows or other shiny objects like chrome. Another source 

of glare that most people don't think about is glare from vegetation or rocks in your scene. 

If the sun is shining on tree leaves, grass or brush, there will also be a slight amount of glare 

that is being reflected from the sky. 

 

I have demonstrated it many times to people by having them look through my viewfinder 

with the polarizer ring rotated to the point where it is not affecting the scene, I  then rotate 

it while they are looking through it . When it peaks its affect, they often quickly look up 

from the viewfinder with surprised look on their faces. Sometimes, it is almost magic. The 

polarizer will enhance the rich colors, saturation and contrast of the scene. Especially, with 

the greens and yellows of grass and leaves. Fall colors and red rock formations of Sedona, 

suddenly pop with the colors. It will also darken the blues in the sky which makes any white 

clouds, pop out even more. It c an make dark storm clouds even darker. I have had it affect 

the sky so much that the sky looks almost black. So, it can be overdone too. A thing to 

watch out for if shooting a horizontal, wide angle, part of your sky may be at the peak, 90 

degree angle and the other side at a much lower affect angle. That would result in darker 

sky on one side and much lighter sky on the other side. 

  

The power of the polarizer is most affective at a 90 degree angle from the sun. Shooting 

directly at or 180 degrees away from the sun, there is very little affect. But as you move 

your camera and lens towards 90 degrees, you will see it quickly take effect. Shooting a 

photo of the lake or stream with the glare on the water or wet rocks, you will suddenly see 

the glare disappear and be able to see the rocks or logs under the water. The glare on the wet 

rocks along the shore of the stream will suddenly disappear completely or at least be 

reduced. Fall colors suddenly pop, grass gets darker and red rock formations intensify their 

colors. On an overcast day, the filter is effective at most angles since the sun is not affecting 

it.  

 

Another affect of the polarizer filter is that it will slow your shutter speed down 

approximately one to one and a half stops since it is a dark filter. This helps though when 

shooting waterfalls or streams. The water will get more of the nice, lacy look to the white, 

moving water parts of the stream or waterfall with the slower shutter speed. 

 

When purchasing a Circular Polarizer, don't be cheap. They can be found for $20.-$30. In 

this case, you definitely get what you pay for. For a good Polarizer, expect to pay $75. to 

$85. You can pay much more if you want to get even better results and better quality filter. 

I have one for each of my different sized lenses. I always keep the filter on unless shooting 

night shots or want faster shutter operation because it can also protect my lens. Camera 

swings into a rock or something and breaks the filter, no big deal. If it breaks the glass on 

my lens, much bigger deal. 
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RCC Photo Blog ð Stan Fry 

 
Redlands Camera Club Group Members Only 

Are you a member of the Redlands Camera Club? Come and join our new Members Only 
group where you can share images, tips, tricks, offer support or insights, ask questions and 
interact with other members without all the other distractions of an open group. Please read 
the rules and you must be a Redlands Camera Club member to join! 

We are up to 70 users and almost 1,100 images on the RCC Photo Blog.  

If you do not already have an account,  send an e-mail to signup@rccphotoblog.com and we will get you set up. 

The blog is a great place to get input on your images. Other Membersõ images can help you find some 

inspiration (and perhaps some motivation).  

We are working on the image color issue for some images.  When images are submitted they are resized to fit 

different screens.  In this process, they are desaturated a bit.  We donõt know the cause of the problem yet, but 

are working on a solution.  

 

I got tired of sifting through photography sites and blogs trying to find useful learning material.  In response, I 

created pbdigest.com ð a curated (sort of) collection of photography articles from over 100 photography blogs.  

Given that this site helps me keep track of useful learning resources, I though club members may benefit too.  I  

wou ld also be interested in any feedback you might have.  Thanks for taking a look and I hope the site is helpful 

to you.  

_________________________________________________________ 

 

Photo by Dennis Taylor 
                                         
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2521924061368053/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCMAALkoRBiKV1gSiQlz6tIFwP9hhA0vDx7b_cNQPtCWsrnFMzm43yvMG4XGCLGF8UwN6ingQLl8pIRVLlFRKC-t81BV15gmBA8fWuptNsT85AI8BJu5BBvlHdKIOPq2ehadlUiqXAE25HwAqNDrKmKcreKuQkyCDhfU2Um_PIjoNfzm-yMmxlb27M_n1MbD0VOrODP5y4kS-ZhpNbY2LxPmu3_rYsXSOvN0WdeXQl7Q-2T7MzbQ_OLg2lLhCYKDuqHemuPluGDQDo-X5EDmnmwkePxpl6cQa4AZrRYCNuceCLnaXdyOfA-jhJQJgHljsQCnUyWfkuT29YQzMFPQQcc4w&__tn__=HH-R
http://www.pbdigest.com/


~ 6 ~  
 

Announcements 
 

New ð Personal Lightroom Coaching with John Williams 
 

Contact John Williams for some over-the-shoulder coaching in photo editing, a great way to learn. Using 

your selected images, John will work with you at your level to improve your understanding of key tools and 

techniques to make the most of your photos. John is a regular contributor of articles on Lightroom and 

Photoshop to the RCC Photogram. Reach John at jhwr@earthlink.net or talk to him at our meetings.  

 

RCC Members: Unique opportunity to make a difference 
Frank Peele, Education/Workshops Chair 

 

Museum of Redlands 

This newly-established museum needs quality photography of items in its collection, and has asked RCC 

for support. This sounds like a win-win situation, both for the museum and for our members who want 

to develop skills in òproductó photography. I envision a workshop to teach the fundamentals, and one or 

more shooting sessions to get into creating great images for the museumõs use. If youõre interested in 

being part of this service to the community, or just want to find out more about the opportunity, shoot 

me an email: educationworkshopsrcc@gmail.com   Thanks, Frank 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Film cameras and Lenses Needed  

 
A group of photo -enthusiasts at Riverside Community College needs FILM cameras and lenses to use in 

their studies. If you have such equipment youõre willing to donate to a worthy cause, please contact RCC 

member Constance St Jean and let her know what you have. Contact her by email at 
constancestjean@gmail.com  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo by Debra Dorothy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


